Dear colleagues,
The ITUC, in coordination with both the ITUC affiliate the Confederation of Trade Unions in Myanmar (CTUM) and the Council of Global Unions (CGU), needs your support to end the military coup and restore democracy in Myanmar. We call on governments worldwide to formally recognise the National Unity Government (NUG) as the legitimate government of Myanmar, including in the General Assembly of the United Nations (UN). 
[bookmark: _Hlk77243216][bookmark: _Hlk77243259]Due to local and global trade union solidarity actions, the military junta is increasingly isolated. It has been rejected from representing the state of Myanmar at the previous sessions of the UN General Assembly (UNGA) and the 109th International Labour Conference (ILC) as well as the governance meetings of the World Health Organization (WHO) and the Food and Agricultural Organization (FAO).  At the same time, strong resolutions from the UN Security Council, the General Assembly, the Human Rights Council and the ILC are calling for restoration of democracy in Myanmar. However, the NUG is yet to be recognised at the UN level pending a decision at the next General Assembly in September.
The military has reacted with escalated raids of union offices, prosecutions of hundreds of union leaders and dismissals of tens of thousands of civil servants for supporting the civil disobedience movement. Most recently, Brother Thet Hnin Aung, general secretary of the Myanmar Industry Craft and Service-Trade Unions Federation (MICS-TUsF), was arrested on 13 July. 
[bookmark: _Hlk77233332]The NUG was formed by and is made up of the elected parliamentarians of the November 2020 general elections, the ethnic representatives and civil society activists.  The Labour Alliance of Myanmar supports the NUG in its effort to build the governance structure and peace framework for a democratic federal Myanmar. The NUG has established contacts with international governments and parliamentarians and has the endorsement of the UN Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in Myanmar in his latest report to the Human Rights Council.
Recognition of the NUG by individual governments worldwide and at the UN General Assembly, in particular, is crucial in order to mount pressure on the military junta to return power to the civilian government, to facilitate access to the humanitarian aid inside Myanmar, and to state firm support of the will of the people of Myanmar.
We are calling on all affiliates to support the CTUM and the trade union movement in Myanmar by taking the following actions: 
1. Send the model letter and request meetings with your Ministry of Foreign Affairs and members of the Parliament to urge for recognition of the NUG at the UN General Assembly.
1. Urge your government and the Parliament to organise meetings and hearings with the NUG officials and the trade union representatives of the National Unity Consultative Committee. The ITUC and CTUM can facilitate contact, if needed. 
A briefing note with more background information can be found here.
Please keep HTUR informed of your and your government's actions.
The ITUC and the CGU will organise an international webinar at the end of August to consolidate the campaign on Myanmar.
In solidarity,
